Activist-led lawsuit alleges EPA glyphosate weedkiller approval violated Endangered
Species Act

EPA'’s interim registration approval of glyphosate in January now faces its first court challenge, as a
number of food safety, farm worker and environmental groups have asked a federal appeals court to
review the decision.

The Rural Coalition, Organizacion en California de Lideres Campesinas, Farmworker Association of
Florida, Beyond Pesticides and the Center for Food Safety filed a petition for review with the U.S. Court of
Appeals for the Ninth Circuit in San Francisco.

The groups allege EPA violated the Federal Insecticide, Fungicide and Rodenticide Act, and violated the
agency'’s duties in the Endangered Species Act by not consulting with the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service
or the National Marine Fisheries Service before issuing the decision.

EPA finalized the decision on glyphosate, again stating the herbicide poses no risk to human health and
can be used safely with certain drift mitigation requirements.

“After a thorough review of the best available science, as required under the Federal Insecticide,
Fungicide, and Rodenticide Act, EPA has concluded that there are no risks of concern to human health
when glyphosate is used according to the label, and that it is not a carcinogen,” the EPA said in a January
news release.
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